## **CStaff**

## 2022-03-032

From:

Linda Deandrade < dinga007@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 19, 2022 4:40 PM

To:

cstaff1@crmc.ri.gov

Subject:

Narragansett Bay Commission Redbook 650-RICR-20-00-01

Hello,

I just received a public notice on the Phase III combined sewer overflow program The Pawtucket Tunnel Construction material reuse and the Bucklin point landfills in east providence.

I would like to have a hearing because I am unsure on what is being done.

- 1.) Are you making new waste piles?
- 2.) Are you making rock walls 50 feet high then filling them in with what?
- 3.) Is the Tunnel going to meet along the water line from here to riverside and providence to Warwick and beyond?

My Name is Linda DeAndrade

My address is 33 Arbor Street in Rumford the other half of my street is Bishop Street which was part of Bishop's Bend.

We hear the dynamite blasting daily with my home shaking. I hope we don't have a real earth quake and I just think it the blasting down the street and walk out to an opened ground. (Joke)!!

If you can answer my questions send me back an email or letter with your answers and I won't need a hearing.

Thank you for your time and all that you do keeping it clean and most of all smelling clean.

Sincerely, Linda DeAndrade

## Rich Lucia

From:

Brandon Blanchard <BBlanchard@parecorp.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 25, 2022 5:45 PM

To:

dinga007@gmail.com

Cc:

Kathryn Kelly (kkelly@narrabay.com); Rich Lucia; Carter, Melissa

(melissa.carter@stantec.com); Feeney, Christopher (christopher.feeney@stantec.com)

**Subject:** 

Narragansett Bay Commission Phase III CSO Program - CRMC Assent 2022-03-032

Good afternoon, Ms. DeAndrade.

My name is Brandon Blanchard, and I am working with the Narragansett Bay Commission (NBC) for the Phase III CSO Program. As you are aware, NBC has applied for an Assent from the Coastal Resources Management Council (CRMC) for work planned at the landfills at the Bucklin Point Wastewater Treatment Facility. CRMC staff shared the comments you submitted as part of our ongoing coordination with them through the permitting process.

The project will be reviewed by CRMC at an upcoming, regularly scheduled Council hearing. We are not yet sure which hearing our project will be scheduled for. Notice of the meeting will be issued in advance, in accordance with CRMC public notice policies. Your comments will be addressed during that hearing. In the meantime, we have prepared responses we hope answer your questions, as summarized below.

1. Are you making new waste piles?

Response: The project proposes filling on top of two closed landfills at the Bucklin Point Wastewater Treatment Facility with crushed rock generated from tunnel construction. This material will be shaped into the existing surface of both landfills. Piles formed during this work will be temporary until the material is used in shaping each landfill site into its proposed final condition.

2. Are you making rock walls 50 feet high than filling them in with what?

<u>Response</u>: The Bucklin Point North Landfill will be raised approximately 15 - 18 feet and the Bucklin Point South Landfill will be raised approximately 25 feet. Both sites will then be covered with clean soil and planted with grass seed and a wildflower seed mix.

3. Is the Tunnel going to meet along the water line from here to riverside and providence to warwick and beyond?

<u>Response</u>: The tunnel will start at a site at 804 School Street in Pawtucket and will travel approximately 11,600 feet to the north, ending at a site at 660 Roosevelt Avenue in Pawtucket.

Sincerely, Brandon Blanchard, P.E., ENV SP Managing Engineer

Pare Corporation
8 Blackstone Valley Place
Lincoln, RI 02865
401-334-4100 Ext. 4122 / 508-951-6581 Mobile
www.parecorp.com